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Russian Federation contribution 
 
RESTRICTED 

 
 
 
 
Background 
 
1.  The International Coffee Council, at its 137th Session held online on 19 March 2024, noted 
that some Member countries proposed the utilization of a contribution received from 

the Russian Federation as an excess of the 2023/24 Assessed Contributions for projects and 
programmes within the Trust Fund. The Council also noted the use of this contribution would be 
discussed within the FAC once received. 
 
2. The total 2023/24 contribution due from the Russian Federation is £101,863.01. Out of 
the contribution received (£100,226.65) on 22 July 2024, £2,128.26 was applied to its Arrears 
from coffee year 2022/23, and £98,098.39 has been applied towards coffee year 2023/24.  
 
3. The Secretariat noted that Rule 8 of the Financial Rules and Regulations of the ICO, which 
is related to the Reserve Fund and other funds, should be applicable in this case (Annex I). 
 
 
Action  
  

The Committee is requested to consider the Member countries’ proposal and 
the Financial Rules of the ICO, discuss and submit a recommendation to the Council.  
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International Coffee Organization – Financial Rules 
 
 

 

 


